KING’S COLLEGE LONDON ENGINEERS’ ASSOCIATION

    Minutes of the KCLEA Committee Meeting held on 

                                      2nd  November 2017
Present
Graham Raven

           President
Chris Bowden 


Secretary




John Thomson                              Treasurer
David Blacoe
Ted Willis                                       Events Secretary

Keith Newton

Ross Henry
Jonny Dixon

Clive Arrigoni

Camelot Gilbert

Nicholas St Hill

Apologies noted from:-  Mike Clode, Simon Parsons, Ian Williams
         
1)      Approval of the minutes of the last meeting. (7th September 2017)
         These were approved subject to correction of a minor “typo”
2)      Rollout of Engineering Courses
Progressing to plan with an intake of approximately 200 Electronic and Biomedical students. There is pressure on availability of rooms.                             
3)     Bursaries and Medals
        Ross to liaise with Simon Parsons on bursaries.                Action R.Henry

Applications to be sorted by November 13th and sent to Clive Arrigoni, Jonny Dixon, David Blacoe, Keith Newton, plus staff members.
                                                                                           Action S.Parsons

Lo and Cheung bursaries on hold pending the full re-launch of Engineering.

Medals – Simon Parsons to email details.                        Action  S.Parsons

4)    Website

 Clive to discuss with Al to see if he wishes to step down or, perhaps, just host the site.

                                                                                          
Action  C.Arrigoni

Possibility that Ross and some fellow students could pick up the maintenance of the website.

                                                                                        Action  R.Henry
5)   The King’s Engineer Bulletin
       Considered a great success by everyone.  To be forwarded onto KCLES members.
                          




                   Action  R.Henry

Possibility of a further edition in the New Year. Features / information / news invited.

                                                                                        Action   All
6)   Membership administration including data base maintenance
Mike has a list supplied by the Alumni office two or three years ago. 3500 engineers recorded, 2500 with email details, 1000 without.

      A further review / consolidation of the way forward is needed.
7)  New committee members
Nicholas St. Hill and David Hinder have kindly put themselves forward. Nicholas was welcomed to the meeting and we look forward to David being able to join us in the future.

It was appreciated that many of our younger alumni have demanding work and family commitments and many have now returned overseas. The perception, by some, of universities may also be a factor.
We hope to be able to welcome KCLES members to our AGM with a view to discussing how we can extend our interface with the society.

                                                                                              Action  R.Henry

8)   KCLES
Ross reported that things were going well and that there had been some good social events.

Clive offered to pull a quiz together, with a KCLEA team.     Action   C.Arrigoni

In house lectures have been arranged. 

It was considered that talks to students by alumni on their area of expertise / experience would be of interest. Need to find volunteers and also to have feedback on what subjects would be of particular interest. Requires further thought.
                                                                                              Action   All

9)   KCLEA events
a) 2017 AGM
Arrangements were confirmed, including those for the Tup.
b)  2018 Lecture
Alumni office to send out invitations by the end on the month. 
Let any other interested parties know.

                                                                                       Action   All
c)  2018 Lunch

Ted is progressing the arrangements. Unfortunately the Principal is not available. Ideas invited as to how we can link the venue (Bush House), with its history, to the re -birth of Engineering at King’s. 
                                                                                     Action  All
10)  The 13 Club Award and Trophy
It was suggested that a modern computer generated font could be used for entries in the citation book. Ideas for the printing method need to be reviewed.
                                                                                      Action N. St Hill
11)    Finances
a) Accounts. 
Have been agreed with Ian Williams and will be issued for the AGM
                                                                                      Action  J.Thomson
b)  Investment Fund
About £61,500 in total. Suggested that we invest a further £5000 into the M and G fund. Trustees to form a judgement.
                                                                                     Action K.Newton.

Keith Newton and David Lloyd may be stepping down soon. Nominations required. To be raised at the AGM.
                                                                                     Action K.Newton, G.Raven
c)  Bursary Fund

Currently stands at about £44,500
12)    Use of History Project Material
Keith to hand over information to David Blacoe, who will flesh out. Maybe a need to highlight   more team achievements rather than those by individuals.
                                                                                         Action K.Newton, D.Blacoe

13)  AOB
       None
14)   Next meeting.

      Thursday 11th January 2018. 
      Venue – Bush House. Room BH(S) 2.06. Level 2. South Wing.
